Extending the Harvest

In spite of the cold spring, most gardeners have managed to get their gardens going and the bounty of summer’s harvest is upon us.  This means that it is  a good time to think about fall and winter.  This is not meant to cast a pall upon our summer festivities, but rather to allow us to continue to enjoy our gardens into the winter months.  July is the perfect time to plant for fall and winter harvest.  Garden space is at a premium for most of us, so trying to imagine space for planting more seeds is difficult.  Some garden items are past their prime and ready to be relegated to the compost pile.  Be brave and be willing to rip out peas and beans that have served us well.  Then, move on.  If you have taller plants that offer some cooling shade, plant lettuce seeds for the fall crop of greens.  Spinach won’t do well in August heat, but be ready to put those seeds in the ground, as the days get shorter with cooling temperatures, which provide for good germination and growth.


Other wonderful crops for fall and winter are the root crops.  There is nothing like a beet pulled from the ground in December.  The same is true for parsnips, turnips and rutabagas.  It is fun to contemplate the “three root soup” that will be warm and delicious in February.  As the chilling temperatures of November arrive, thick straw mulch over the root vegetables will allow them to be left in the ground after their tops have died away.  Imagine impressing the family and friends as you go out to the garden to gather the makings.


After getting used to fresh greens from the garden during the summer, it may be hard to face store-bought greens when winter comes.  Given the mild winter temperatures in our region, why not try growing lettuce and other cold tolerant greens in a cold frame?  There are many varieties of lettuce that tolerate cold.  Consult your seed catalogs for good choices and then give it a try.  Imagine fresh greens with Thanksgiving and Christmas dinners.  Just when you thought gardening ended in fall, here is another opportunity to keep those green thumbs functioning through the winter.  Sounds like a gardener’s dream.

